

Ms Carolyn McNally Secretary NSW Department of Planning & Environment 320 Pitt Street | GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001

Our Reference	NCA/8/2017
Our Reference	NCA/0/201/
Contact	Mark Leotta
Telephone	9806 5600
Email	Mleotta@cityofparramatta.nsw.gov.au

21 February 2019

Dear Ms McNally

RE: Parramatta Leagues Club hotel, (SSD 8800) Public Exhibition period

The City of Parramatta Council respectfully requests that the public exhibition period of the Parramatta Leagues Club Hotel (SSD 8800) be extended by one month to the 22 March 2019.

This request is in line with Council's adopted resolution of 20/02/2018, to provide further opportunity for community and stakeholder engagement.

We are in the process of discussing this matter with the Parramatta Heritage Advisory Committee, who have also asked that an extension of time be sought for the public exhibition as the proposal was originally advertised during the school holiday period, whilst many people were away.

Given that the exhibition period is currently due to conclude on the 22 February 2019, this is viewed by Council to be a matter of urgency and as such your confirmation on the time extension would be greatly appreciated.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Mark Leotta on 9806 5600.

Regards,

Sue Coleman

Acting Chief Executive Officer

City of Parramatta